
George Jenkins Band Booster Meeting

Tuesday, November 8, 2011  Called to order at 7:00pm

Financial Report-  Judy stated we have $8,624.00 in the bank.  Jacque has more to deposit.  $3,800.00 has been paid out from internal account.  We have $9,000 in outstanding fees currently.  Mr. Locurcio will be given the list of students that will need to be added to the obligation list.

We made $543 at BD’s Griller Night- this year we gave out coupons instead of tickets which worked better.  Maybe we should look at doing this twice a year?

There are no funds to purchase new concert uniforms, students will wear what we currently have.

Our new drums are in, purchased for around $11,000, we will keep our old ones for practice which could double the life span of the new ones (life span is usually 5-7 years).  We have had our drums for 10 years. 

We still need to pay the rest of our internal accounts.

Donna stated that if anyone knows of someone that would like to become a band sponsor, please direct them to a board member.

Fundraising:

Since we can now start fundraising for the New York trip, Nate Legg reported that he would like for us to plan a great fundraiser.  

Upcoming fundraisers- Denny’s pies, cookie jars, yearbook ads

Winter guard will be selling baked goods at the concert and winter drum line have car washes coming up 11/12 at Magnify and 12/3 at Sonny’s.

Green Shoes- Nate encourages everyone to set up collection sites at your work and/or churches.

December 17th- VA Hospital visit- this is not band or school sponsored, we collect trial size toiletries, make bags and visit patients.   We will start collecting donations soon.  We will need volunteers to drive kids over.   An email will go out soon with all of the information.  We will also be accepting donations to purchase coins from the Grateful American Organization to give out.  

New York Trip:

Jacque went over trip information for Anna.  Sign up sheets were passed out for the trip.  Deposits need to be made but everyone needs to know that these are non refundable.  Deposits must be collected according to schedule on handout which was given to students and parents.

Travel insurance will not be purchased as a group.  If you would like travel insurance, you will need to purchase this on your own.

If you would like to use a credit balance toward payments for the trip, please write this on the sign up sheet.

Please refer to handout for trip rates, which are per person.

If you would like to chaperone for the trip, you must be an approved volunteer

Final payment for the trip is due by February 1st, 2012.

State Competition at Tropicana Field, November 19th- a parent donated the money to make it possible for us to attend the competition.  Report time will probably be 4am.

We will pre qualify at 8:42am, then we find out where we place- we are competing against each band there in our division.  Mr. Locurcio wants the kids to have the full experience of the competition, so depending where we place we may not get home until midnight.  The board will figure out lunch for the students.   Students will still have practice Tuesday and Thursdays, from 6-8pm.

Roxanne will get chaperones lined up for the competition, but anyone can come and watch.  

A couple of other upcoming dates:

Band Banquet- May 4th, 2012

Prom- May 5th, 2012

Minutes from October 11, 2011:  Minutes reviewed.  Motion to approve made by Jacque Whitehead and seconded by Lyn Powers.  Minutes approved.

No further questions, meeting adjourned at 7:32pm


